



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on December 9th 2019 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
754
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chairman.





B. Kyle.





M. Porter.





K. Johnson.

755
In attendance.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.






Two members of the public.








756
Apologies.


Councillor G. Douglas.
757
Declarations of Interest.


Development Trust:       
    J.A. Bevan is on Committee.
                                 G. Douglas Assistant Manager at the Heritage Centre.



Holy Island Partnership.
    R. Coombes is on committee.






    K.Johnson is on committee.

758
Statements by the public.



None.
759
Minutes of the last meeting.
The Minutes of the meeting held on September 24th 2019 were approved. Councillor Johnson proposing and Councillor Kyle seconding.

760
Walk Over.

The planned ‘walk over’ with NCC Officers was postponed until a date to be established in 

the New Year when Graham Buckley and Bob Hodgson would both be available.

761
Bridge safety and weight limits.

The Chairman and Clerk reported that in answer to their enquiry NCC had confirmed that 

the Bridge is inspected every two years and that there is no weight limit on it. The 


Inspection Reports are not usually available for circulation.

762
Car Park – Exit problems.

The Chairman and Clerk reported that NCC were working on improving the situation but


that this would at this stage involve improving signage rather than altering the layout. The


Council felt that this was not sufficient and will continue to press for the changes discussed


over several years to be implemented. 

763
Dog Fouling.

A notice has already been placed in the Holy Island Times laying out the penalties for

offenders and it was agreed that this should also be circulated to all residents houses in 


January and again to all properties at the start of next season. 

764
Christmas Lights.

The Council congratulated Councillor Kyle on the lights and their extension to include the


Market Cross. The Clerk reported that the up keep of the lights was not a drain on Council


Resources. The fundraising carried out by Councillor Kyle on behalf of the Linda Piper


Fund this year had raised £950. The extended display before the electricians’ bill had cost
£459.86. Again before the electricians bill the balance in the Linda Piper Fund is currently 

£1270.39

765
Matters arising.

Litter Bins. The three replacement bins have now been installed at a cost excluding vat of

£638.91


Drain Work at Popplewell. No progress, because of the need to preserve historic masonry 


and to avoid disturbing wintering birds a date has not yet been set for the repair. The


Council will push for this to be done before the new season.


20 MPH Speed Limit. Richard McKenzie has produced three alternative schemes which he


will explain to Councillors at a meeting on December 17th. Councillor Johnson said she could 

not be there but could the possibility of traffic calming by means of a ‘chicane’ as used extensively in city suburbs be considered.

Feeding Seagulls. The Chairman and Clerk are to discuss with the School the choice of 

Poster and how best to produce them in time for the new season.
766
Finance.

The Clerk reported that the current bank balance is £11426.32
The Clerk requested permission to pay annual membership fee of SLCC of £65. This was approved after proposal by Councillor Porter and seconded by the Chairman.


The Clerk reported that the new computer had been purchased for £399. He and the

Chairman were discussing the best software package to purchase or obtain foc.


The Clerk reported that he had not yet submitted a vat refund claim but would do so shortly 

for £832.89


Following a further reduction in interest rates it was agree that the existing Barclays reserve


account should be closed, the balance being transferred to the current account and a better 


paying reserve account be sought.
767
Public Toilets.

No progress and the toilets remain a disgrace. Pressure to be applied to NCC and help from


the MP elected later this week to be requested.

768
Pool Table.

The Pool Table donated by HIPC has been installed in the Crossman Hall and is being


used frequently. The Clerk is to ask the Village Hall Committee if it would agree that a small 


plaque should be attached to the table stating that it had been donated by HIPC.

769
School Trim Trail.


The school playground equipment selected by the residents as the preferred use for NCC 


Councillor Lawrie’s fund has been installed. Heather Stiansen has emailed HIPC thanking it


for having been instrumental in this,.

770
HIPC Archives.


The Clerk reported that while the last 5 or so years of files were kept in his house, earlier


records for up to about 15 years were stored in the Crossman Hall and those prior to that


at the Archives in Berwick. He requested permission to move the records currently on the 


Island to the Archive Section of the Reading Room. This was agreed.

771
Planning Applications.

Refrigeration units at the Harbour. 

Councillors Johnson and Kyle declared an 







interest and did not comment. HIPC had








no objection.


Conversion of outbuilding at Seaview House


to holiday let.




HIPC Councillors unanimously objected on 








the grounds of the lack of parking and the 








existing imbalance between permanent 








residential housing and second homes and








holiday lets.

772
Holy Island Partnership report.


The Chairman reported that the Partnership is looking at the previuos Action Plan to see if it can be implemented without the need for a new survey undertaken at quite a cost. Any further information when it becomes available will be passed on to the Councillors.
773
Any other business.


The Chairman and Clerk reported that they had received and would carry out a request from


Northumberland Coast AONB to carry out a detailed dwelling survey of the village which has 


to be submitted by February 28th.

774
Date of next meeting.


The next meeting is to be held in the Crossman Hall at 6.00pm on Monday March 23rd. 

Meeting closed at 6.53


